
 

 

Consultation on proposal to change the published 
admission number for Rye Hills Academy. 

 

 

The Trustees of the North East Learning Trust are required to determine our school 
admissions arrangements every year. This involves reviewing a range of related 
factors and then deciding whether any changes need to be made. 
 
The School Admissions Code produced by the Department for Education states that 
where the admission authorities propose to change their admission arrangements, 
they must first publicly consult on these arrangements. 
 
In its role as the Admissions Authority, the North East Learning Trust is proposing to 
change the published admission number with effect from September 2024 and will 
apply to admission arrangements going forward.  
 
The consultation will take place between 15 December 2022 and 27 January 2023. 

Published Admission Number (PAN) 
 
The PAN is the number of places we intend to make available for our normal intake.  
Once the PAN has been set for an Academy, we will not refuse any applications 
submitted during the normal admission round for Year 7 where the PAN has not been 
exceeded. 
 
However, if there is an unexpectedly high demand and the Trust believes we could 
admit additional children, we will inform the LA and admit children above the agreed 
PAN. 
 
PAN for Rye Hills Academy: 

Academy Phase Current PAN  Proposed PAN 2023/2024 
Rye Hills  Secondary 180 150 

 
PAN and Student Numbers on Roll – September 2022 
 
 Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 
Numbers 
on roll 

187 179 168 181 149 

PAN 237 237 237 237 237 
 
The North East Learning Trust welcome comments on the proposal to change the 
oversubscription criteria and responses to the consultation can be sent by email to 
school.admissions@nelt.co.uk or by post to Joanne Barker, Governance Manager, 
North East Learning Trust, Traynor House, Traynor Way, Whitehouse Business Park, 
Peterlee, County Durham, SR8 2RU.  The deadline for responses is 5pm on Friday 27 
January 2023. 


